
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
January 27, 2021 
 
 
CONFEDERACY OF TREATY SIX LETTER TO QUEEN ON THE GOVERNOR 
GENERAL 

(Treaty Six Territory) The Confederacy of Treaty Six sent an urgent letter to Her Majesty, the 
Queen regarding the situation on the vacant position that resulted from the abrupt resignation of 
the former Governor-General.  
 
³We ZanWed Wo remind oXr WreaW\ partner ± the Crown ± of our concern that at this time in the 
sWaWe of Canada haYing no represenWaWiYe of herself.´ said Grand Chief Vernon WaWchmaker.  The 
Chief Justice of Canada can sit in for a short period, but a concern arises when legislation is 
enacted that might affect us ± what happens if the legislation ends up before the Judge? It would 
be better to have a Governor-General in place as soon as possible. 
  
The resignation of the Governor-General has raised the possibility for the Treaty Chiefs to have 
an input into the selection and mandate of the next Governor-General.  As the representative of 
the Crown, the Governor-General has an imporWanW role in relaWion Wo TreaWies.  ³We ZanW Wo 
engage in a process whereby our concerns are heard as the last three Governor-Generals have not 
meW ZiWh Whe TreaW\ Chiefs Wo hear oXr concerns´ added Chief WaWchmaker. 
 
³When oXr ancesWors enWered inWo Whe Peace and Friendship TreaW\ No. 6 ZiWh Whe CroZn, iW Zas 
Wo ensXre WhaW Whe QXeen¶s sXbjecWs ZoXld be able Wo liYe in oXr WerriWories´. IW Zas oXW of Whis 
concern that we wrote directly to her Majesty as she is the head of state of Canada. As a Treaty 
partner, we have the right and obligation to address our concerns directly to her.  
 
We are attaching a copy of the letter that was delivered in London today.   
 
For further information ± please contact:  
Office of the Grand Chief, Okimaw Vernon Watchmaker 
Gina Potts, Chief of Staff cos@treatysix.org 
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